The Beacon

Peace Evangelical Lutheran Church The Cross-Lit Church

10581 Day Hill-Arnheim Rd Georgetown, OH 45121

Ministers, All Peace Lutheran Members

Pastor Laura Shreffler Phone: 937-446-2747



Harvest Party

After a break last year for the LYO trip to New Orleans, the harvest party is back! Join us on Sunday, October 12 at 4:00 p.m. All of the favorites are on the agenda—costumes, chili, cake walk, and of course donuts! There may also be a surprise addition or two! Please come out and join us for an afternoon of fall fun!

The LYO could use your help with the Harvest Party:

- Chili Cook-off judges (we need 3)
- Costume Contest judges (we need 3)
- Items for the Cake Walk
- Cooks for the chili competition

The LYO really appreciates your help! The group will gather to set up for the party at 1:30 p.m. and there will be a quick business meeting before we get started.

Harvest

Party

Corn Maze

The annual Corn Maze Outing will be October 19 at Erwin Farms and Corn Maze, 1365 Coon Hill Rd, Winchester. If you would like to car pool, meet at the church parking lot at 1:00 p.m. Otherwise, gather at the maze at approximately 1:30 p.m.

Dress for the weather and be prepared in case of mud

This is always a fun event and is open to anyone.

Reformation Sunday

We will celebrate Reformation Sunday on Oct. 26. Wear red as we remember when Martin Luther was led by the Holy Spirit to read the Scriptures carefully and find that there was much in the Church that needed reform.

Luther published his 95 Theses on All Saints' Eve, October 31, 1517. The theses included points of debate and differences of opinion that he had with the Roman Catholic Church. This "protest" led to what is known as the Protestant Reformation. Come and learn more about Luther and the church at this time.

Honoring Our OWLs

We will honor our seniors members, also known as OWLs—Older, Wiser, Lutherans—on Sunday, Oct. 5. Each year we honor those who are 80 and older. We have three new members joining the OWLs this year—George "Nick" Beltz, Mary Taylor, and Richard Stephan.

We will have a joint service at 10:30 a.m. that Sunday, followed by a carry-in dinner. Please bring a dish to share unless you are one of our honorees! If honorees or family members have pictures of yourselves or other church members in days gone by, please share those with Tara Woods.

As we have been doing the past few years, we will have a card shower for our senior members. Their individual bags are located in the Access Hall. You can place your cards there.

Please Remember in Prayer

Family of Roland Barr

Dixie Beltz
Bobbie Blevins
Brittany Brown
Jacob Brown
Sandy Brown
Vicky and Charlie
Kendal Conley
Melissa Dahlheimer
Shannon Daulton

Michelle and Craig Dick Eric Erickson Aiden Fowler

Missy Freeman Karen Gilliam Michell Grey Judith Harp

Pastor Scott Henning

Dorothy Hibbs Judy Huber Josh Humble Lydia Humble

Family of Gary Jimison Family of Teresa Johnson

Wilfred Kelch Roger Keyes

Family of Pastor Gerhard Kraus

Lucas Kuronen Ronald Land Angela Lauders James and Milly Leach

Ruth Litzinger

Family of John Mahanes

Cynthia Marks
Colt McKee
Yolanda Meeker
Esther Miller
Miranda and Babies

Estel Newberry Dorothy Orr Clarence Perry Brenda Reed Tom Reifenberger Karla Ritchie Mattie Robinette

Amanda Roush & Josh Endsley

Nicki Seip

Pastor Ron Shreffler David Stephan Carl Stuck Tammy

Bill and Paula Taylor

Nikki Tracy Michelle Uhl

Bob and Cindy Verville

Roger Vogel Wallace family Ava Warmoth Amy White Clifford Williams Brent Wilson Holly Wilson

Senior Member Birthdays

Lee Schweickart (3-Oct) 7379 Free Soil Rd - PO Box 3 Georgetown, OH 45121

Shirley Berz (27-Oct) 5248 Camp Run Rd Georgetown, OH 45121

Our OWLs are:

George Beltz Hallie Benjamine Shirley Berz Janice Blum Bette Ellis Betty Gelter

Mary Alice Hertlein

Norma Kelch Wilfred Kelch Marlene Kress Ruth Litzinger Emmy Miller Esther Miller

Barbara Montgomery

Dorothy Orr
Lee Schweickart
Richard Stephan
Eileen Stewart
Clyde Taylor
Mary Taylor
Kathleen Waddell
James Wagel
Miriam Wagel
Ronald L. Yockey

Prayers for Homebound and Those in Care Facilities

John Mahanes (Magnolia Springs, Loveland)
Cameron McCall (at home)

Esther Miller (Monarch Meadows, 937-205-7658) James Wagel (at home)

Serving in the Armed Forces

Kalab Dearwester, Gordon Ellis, Michael Glass, Nicole Hatfield, Houston Henize, Daniel Kelch, Tom Mays, Tyler Thomas, Ryan Thornton, Jake Davis, Elijah Lawrence and Adam Vogel

Prayers for Health, Comfort and Strength

The Prayer List is published each month in the Beacon newsletter. Updates to the Beacon list are included in the weekly bulletins.

Please contact Pastor Laura or the church office to add names to the Prayer List or to request continuing prayers. Requests for prayers may also be distributed through Peace Lutheran FYI emails and the One Call Now phone service. "For by grace you have been saved by faith, and this is not your own doing; it is the gift of God."

Ephesians 2:8-10, NRSVue

Dear Friends,

In October, my thoughts turn to Martin Luther, and although the above verse isn't as famous for leading Luther to the knowledge of God's grace as Romans 3, it was definitely one of Luther's favorite verses. It was one of the verses used at my mother's funeral 13 years ago and will be one of my Scripture readings as well.

The writer of Ephesians points out that by grace we have been saved by faith, but we had nothing to do with it. It is God's gift. Grace is God's gift. Our faith is God's gift. We do not save ourselves. We do not have the control here. God is in control. During this past year, I have had to remind myself of that every day.

I am a person who very much likes to be in control. You may remember one of my Reformation sermons where I talked about having my first car that boasted cruise control. It was at least a month before I had the courage to use cruise control because the car was in control, not me. Now, 24 years later, I am addicted to cruise control and I'm sure it's saved me from many a traffic ticket! The ELCA Churchwide Assembly was in Phoenix this past summer. Some of our Southern Ohio Synod staff put pictures on Facebook as they rode driverless cars. They looked like they were having fun, but my thought was "Nope. Nada. No way." Way too much surrender of control.

God has a sense of humor. My two main careers have been as a journalist and editor, and as a pastor. Those are about the two worst careers for someone who likes some control. Some order to her day. The newspaper is called the newspaper because it publishes the NEWS. Something is always new. As an editor, I would have my day planned, and one of my reporters would come in with a story that might be horrible news -- we had some really terrible murders -- or great news, but it might mean that we had to change the layout of the front page at the last moment. Election nights were really stressful. If machines went down in Montgomery County Board of Elections, we had no choice but to stay in the offices until we could get the suburban results we needed. No control. And as a pastor, I never know what each day will

From the Pastor



bring. I may have my week planned when that old saying becomes evident: "God laughs when you tell him your plans."

With Pastor Ron's health issues and with my own small surgery for basal cell carcinoma. I could be somewhat in control. We knew about his surgery and follow-up. Those could be scheduled. I knew I would not be able to lift more than 8 lbs. for two weeks or to kneel, stoop, bend, or pick up things. So I made sure that I got in groceries before his surgery and again before mine, and I caught up on laundry, which entails me walking from upstairs to the basement with a basket load of dirty laundry and climbing the stairs again with the basket of clean laundry. But I could not control how many times I dropped things I was not allowed to pick up. I drop things a lot, it seems. I could not control the 9 hours we spent in the ER due to his acute gout and bursitis that probably had nothing to do with his original surgery. I could not control the low blood count he had after a follow-up procedure that meant he had to spend another night at UC instead of coming home. I had a lot planned that had nothing to do with making two round trips to Cincinnati. Everything turned out OK. I tell my flock to "give it up to God," but someone needs to remind me!

This "out-of-control" thing with God is a GOOD thing, not a bad thing. We do not have to do anything for God to love us. We cannot do anything that will make God stop loving us. Even though I believe that God's heart is breaking over how many times we ignore Jesus' New

(Continued on page 4)

(Continued from page 3)

Commandment, "Love one another as I have loved you," God still doesn't abandon us. For Luther, this realization was so freeing. In fact I would recommend to you his treatise on "The Freedom of a Christian." Luther struggled with doubts to the end of his life, probably because he suffered from depression. But in the end, he always clung to God's promises and preached grace to all.

God loves you so very much. If you have something between you and a brother or sister, please make it up. Both of you are God's children. If you have a circumstance, be it family problems or health problems, give those problems to God. Luther decided to make the Scriptures accessible to everyone by translating both testaments into German. Luther wanted all of us to see the jewels included in the Holy Bible and the grace that God talks about.

As we approach the Feast of the Reformation, read your Bibles. Find a devotional that speaks to you. Find a time to talk with me about the Bible if you have questions. Come to the different Bible studies. We have one in Acts going on at Dorcas Circle, and we will begin another Advent Bible study in December. We are theologians of the cross. Jesus saved us. We are gracious recipients.

In Christ,

Pastor Laura

Church Directory

We will have pictures taken on Friday, Oct. 3, and Saturday, Oct. 4, for our new pictorial church directory. Please call Pastor Laura at 937-564-0082 if you weren't able to sign up. Pictures will be taken from 3:00 to 8:00 p.m. Friday and from 10:36 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Saturday. Remember that this directory is a big help for those who have recently joined or are joining our church.

If you included your email when you signed up, you should have received an email from Universal Church Directories with your time and date of sitting and hints for looking good for your picture. Everyone who participates will receive a free 8x10 portrait and a free church directory. If you email a digital picture to the church, you will also receive a new directory. The cost to submit a picture digitally is \$15. We look forward to seeing this updated directory!

Our Christian Sympathy

- † Our Christian sympathy is extended to the family of John H. Mahanes, who died Tuesday, Aug. 26, at Magnolia Springs in Loveland. Funeral services were held on Saturday Aug. 30, at Peace Lutheran Church, with Pastor Laura Shreffler officiating. Burial was in Peace Lutheran Cemetery. Please continue to keep in prayer John's wife, Donna; daughters Amy Maxson and husband Tom, and Cassie Sepello and husband Rob; grandchildren, Lucas and Ryan Sepello and Emma Maxson; stepgrandson Cole Maxson and wife Natalie; stepgreat-grandson, Cooper Maxson; sister Carla Fussnecker and her husband Jim; brothers-inlaw Charlie Shields and Dennis Yockey and wife Julie; and several nieces and nephews. Memorials for John can be made to Peace Lutheran Church or Queen City Hospice.
- ☼ Our Christian sympathy is extended to the family of Pastor Gerhard Kraus, who died Sept. 3. He had been in failing health for several months. Pastor Kraus was the interim pastor for Peace at a time when he was very much needed. Daughter Hilary was able to fly in and be with him before he died. Please keep in prayer his wife, Linda, and all of his family. Linda's address is 717 Nimbus Court, Fenton, MO, 63026.

Blessings Jar

Thanks to Debi Shultz, who came up with the concept of the Blessings Jar, which you will find on the Access Hall table. This will be a gift we give to the young people at the Wilson Children's Home at Christmas, along with our Warmth Tree gifts, and it costs you nothing but a few minutes!

Sitting on the easel by the Blessings Jar are instructions. The Blessings Jar says "open me when you are feeling Angry, Sad, Afraid, Lack of Faith, Thankful, or Anxious." Choose a verse from one or more of those feelings from the poster on the easel. Flip it over, and write a note. sign your first name only. Drop it in the Blessings Jar. Know that you have helped someone spread the Word!

"For I know that plans I have for you," declares the LORD. "Plans to prosper you and not to harm you, plans to give you hope and a future." -- Jeremiah 29:11.

Thank You

We are blessed to have the continued comfort and support of our church family following Don's death. Navigating the process of grieving feels like "taking two steps forward and one step back" but with the help of family, friends, and all of you, we know the sun is there, it's just hiding behind the clouds.

Martha and family

"During a time like this, we learn how much our family and friends really mean to us. Your expression of sympathy will always be remembered." I want to thank everyone that helped in the funeral for Roland. It means more than you can imagine. The Dorcas Circle ladies preparing the wonderful food. Dan for the music. The Pastor too. I love you all!

Fonda Barr

Words cannot express our gratitude for all the prayers, concerns, kind words, condolences, food, flowers, help and just being there for us during John's passing. Thank you to Pastor Laura, Joy Creighton, Chuck and Willa Cooper and everyone who helped in any way during John's funeral. To know that John was so very well loved gives us peace. God bless you

Donna, Amy & Family, and Cassie & Family

Sacrament of Holy Baptism

We will welcome Natalie Rose Williams into our Peace family by the Sacrament of Holy Baptism. She is the daughter of Beth and Charles Williams.

She has been faithfully attending worship here for about 18 months. Please keep Natalie in your prayers as she approaches this important day.



Address Update

Emma Vogel has purchased her first home. Her new address is:

162 N Front St Williamsburg, OH 45176

Lake Waynoka Craft Fair

The LYO will have a booth at the Lake Waynoka Craft Fair on Saturday, October 25. The fair is open from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. and the LYO will have an assortment of baked goods and crafts for sale.

They would welcome crafts and baked goods you can donate. The crafts do need to be homemade, and donated baked goods should not require refrigeration. To avoid competition with other participants in the fair, please do not donate sourdough, fudge, or peanut brittle.

If you'd like to contribute to what we have available for sale, please reach out to Natalie, Susan, or an LYO member. The group really appreciates your help!



Dorcas Circle

Dorcas Circle will meet at 7:00 p.m. Monday, Oct. 13. Barbara Fowler will lead our business meeting as we discuss November's Thanksoffering service, the Agape Holiday Boxes, and refreshments for the Community Thanksgiving Service.

Pastor Laura will lead Lesson Six of our Bible study, Max Lucado's *Life Lessons from Acts*. The theme is "The Holy Spirit's Leading," and the reading is from Acts 8:26-40. After Stephen's murder, persecution gets worse for the Christians, and many of them scatter away from Jerusalem. Philip is told to head for Gaza, and on his way he finds someone reading Isaiah's "Song of the Suffering Servant." He climbs in the carriage with this Ethiopian man and tells him about Jesus. When have you listened to the Holy Spirit's leading? When have you been compelled to help someone due to the leading of the Holy Spirit?

All women are welcome to join us!

Make Up Day for Flu Shots

If you were not available on Sept. 28, Cheryl Phillips will be giving flu shots on Sunday, Oct. 12, between services. The shots are free, but remember to bring your insurance card! A sign-up sheet is on the Access Hall table.

LYO News

The LYO gathered for a meeting on September 14 to make plans for the rest of 2025... and even into 2026! There are a lot of exciting things coming up! Also, the LYO has welcomed some new faces to the group! During the meeting, the group finished painting their rocks for the courtyard, be sure to check out the new additions.

The LYO leaders are Susan Taylor and Natalie Vogel.

Upcoming Activities

➤ Game Night—November 14

We will have a Game Night on Friday, November 15. Bring snacks and games to share. Soft drinks will be provided. Come at 6:30 p.m. to snack, and games will begin at 7:00 p.m. We will have card games, board games, Wii, and more. We usually have a few people who want to get together for euchre! And sometimes it's nice to just sit and talk. Join us!

➤ Holiday Meal Box Delivery—November 16

After the second service, the LYO will sort, count, and load the meal boxes that have been donated for Thanksgiving and Christmas. We will deliver them to the pantry at 1:00 p.m.

➤ Game Night—December 12

Join us for another Game Night on December 12.

➤ Christmas Caroling—December 14

Lunch will be provided in Frey Hall following the second service. We do have a bus again this year and it will be leaving the church at approximately 1:00 p.m.

➤ Quake—January 9-11

It's that time again - registration for the 2026 Quake is upon us! Susan Taylor, Natalie Vogel, and Trent McFarland will be leading the group as chaperones. Quake is open to our youth who are in 5th through 12th grade. We currently have 5 youth planning to attend and possibly 4 others. We need to know final decisions on attending by Sunday, October 5.



	Peace Lutheran Communications
Peace Lutheran Church 10581 Day Hill-Arnheim Rd Georgetown, OH 45121	 937-446-2747 (with answering machine) website: peacelutherangtown.com email: peacelutheran@ymail.com www.facebook.com/peacelutheran.churcharnheim One Call Now notifications available Peace Lutheran FYI weekly emails available Beacon newsletter mailed to members and friends
Pastor Laura Shreffler	937-564-0082 (cell), 937-446-9308 (home) <u>trinitytwo13@gmail.com</u>
Zach Taylor, President	937-515-7468

Church Council Meeting Date Change

Due to the LYO holding the Harvest Party on Sunday, Oct. 12, Church Council has changed its meeting night to Sunday, Oct. 19. The Executive Committee will meet at 5:30 p.m., and the Church Council will meet at 6:00 p.m.

God's Work - Our Hands, Thank You!

Thank you to the Sunday School Board, which planned another great God's Work -- Our Hands Sunday. The food at the carry-in breakfast was outstanding, and the videos and presentations of Pastor Bert Schultz and the One Plus God Ministry representatives were exciting.

It's good to see what is happening at the House of Peace in Bariadi and with Meshack and Daniel, the students that we sponsor. It's also inspirational to see the joy of the people of Tanzania at worship as they dance and sing (Lutherans, no less).

Thanks especially to Debbie Mitchell for getting this program set up. You can find some informative literature on the work in Tanzania on the Access Hall table.



Chair Pilates

Cat Bundy will lead us in Chair Pilates at 1:00 p.m. Saturday, Oct. 11. Chair Pilates are gentle exercises that build up your body core and help with balance issues. This is open to men and women of all ages. Please dress in comfortable clothing and shoes, and bring a light weight with you. Thanks to Cat for giving her time for us!

Peace Lutheran Website

Just a reminder that we do have our website available to communicate information. If committees or groups would like meetings or other events posted on the homepage, please reach out to Natalie Vogel with the details. Also, each committee can have their own page on the website. If you would like anything posted about your committee, please let Natalie know. This can include a member list, current projects, upcoming events, a description of what the committee does ... or anything else you'd like to share. Pictures are great too!

Website address: <u>peacelutherangtown.com</u>

Contact information for Natalie Vogel: 937-618-1151 peacearnheim1832 online@outlook.com

Please send news items, corrections and address changes to the church office or peacelutheran@ymail.com



The Beacon is the official publication of Peace Evangelical Lutheran Church, Arnheim, Ohio.
It is sponsored by the Church and the LYO to furnish

information and inspiration to our congregation and friends.

Council Minutes — August 10, 2025

Present: Steve Bundy, Cheryl Phillips, Connie Perry, Linda Sue Stephan, Marion Ralston, Natalie Vogel, Joan Yockey, Pastor Laura Shreffler, Zac Taylor, Dan Wagel, Dorothy Carrington, Sue Bohrer

President Zac Taylor called the meeting to order and read the mission statement.

Pastor Laura led devotions.

The Secretary's report was reviewed. Cheryl Phillips made a motion to accept the report, and Linda Sue Stephan seconded the motion. A vote was taken, and the motion passed.

The Treasurer's report was reviewed. Cheryl Phillips made a motion to accept the Treasurer's report and Linda Sue Stephan seconded the motion. A vote was taken, and the motion passed.

Pastor Laura Shreffler read the pastor's report.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Church Property—Parsonage roof has been repaired, the cost was \$700, J&H Roofing

J&H Roofing declined to bid on an additional church repair (fascia/gutter fix) stating that the job was too big. George is still seeking bids.

There are floor tiles that need to be replaced, need to purchase glue. George will complete this.

Cemetery—Tree removal has been scheduled.

Finance & Investment—Nothing to report.

Evangelism—The back-to-school giveaway went well. There were 247 students from 39 different schools and 6 different counties.

Summer lunch program is complete. 1,100 lunches were delivered, thank you from the group. Due to the amount of donations received, no church money was used.

Fair parade is Sept 22, will be seeking candy donations, need a truck.

Directory – planning for this fall

Veteran's Day – hoping to do Bingo at the VA Home again.

Stewardship—Nothing to report.

Scholarship—Nothing to report.

Christian Education—Meeting this coming Tuesday.

Worship & Music—Backpack blessing held today. 9/14 – God's Work—Our Hands Sunday, combined service, Bariadi video, carry-in breakfast, date may be changed to 9/7.

Oct 5 – senior recognition – one service, carry-in

dinner

Youth & Family—8/15 game night

Meeting soon, more to come.

Mission Fund—Nothing to report.

Marion Ralston made a motion to accept the Committee Reports and Cheryl Phillips seconded the motion. A vote was taken, and the motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS

Contract has been signed with Suburban (propane). Mice problem – still using traps for now, no new catches

Signs - TBD, need ideas/estimates.

Phone static problem – seems to be ok now, Frontier was not contacted.

New Business

Thrivent wants to meet with us to discuss financials. It will be a Zoom call. Zac, Dan, Travis, and Steve B may attend. An announcement will be going in the bulletin for anyone else interested.

Portico – Zoom call for benefits to be held in September (for church and recipient).

Pastor Laura's computer needs to be replaced. Dan will research the best option and make the purchase.

Loose rails outside – Steve B to ask Bob B what was used the last time they were fixed.

Need someone to clean the gutters (2x/year). It was recommended to research gutter guards as an option.

Cheryl Phillips made a motion to adjourn the meeting, and Linda Sue Stephan seconded the motion. A vote was taken, and the motion passed. Respectfully submitted by Natalie Vogel.

Opportunities to Share

- ⇒ Agape Emergency Fund donations for emergencies in our community
- <
- ⇒ Agape Food Pantry non-perishable food items
- ⇒ Adams/Brown County Homeless Shelter common household paper products and sanitary items for adults and children
- ⇒ Cross-Lit Pantry non-perishable food items for our outdoor pantry near the access entrance
- ⇒ Home of Peace Orphanage in Bariadi Tanzania
 donations for the orphanage and children aluminum cans for recycling

October 2025

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
			I 1:00 a.m. Meeting with Pam Baker from Universal Church Directories	2	3:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. Pictures Taken for Church Directory	4 10:36 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Pictures Taken for Church Directory
SENIOR MEMBER RECOGNITION SUNDAY 9:30 a.m. Sunday School and Adult Forum 10:30 a.m. Senior Recognition, Worship and Holy Communion After Worship - Carry-In Dinner	9	7	<i>8</i> 7:00 p.m. Praise Band Practice	9 3:30 p.m. Pastor at Candidacy Committee Meeting - Synod Office	01	II 1:00 p.m. Chair Pilates
 12 EIGHTEENTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 8:30 a.m. Worship and Holy Communion 9:30 a.m. Sunday School and Adult Forum 9:30 a.m. Flu Shots Available 10:30 a.m. Worship and Holy Communion Sacrament of Holy Baptism 4:00 p.m. Harvest Party 	13 7:00 p.m. Dorcas Circle Meets	14	15 7:00 p.m. Praise Band Practice	16	21	18
19 NINETEENTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 8:30 a.m. Worship and Holy Communion 9:30 a.m. Sunday School and Adult Forum 10:30 a.m. Worship and Holy Communion 1:00 p.m. LYO Meets at Church for Corn Maze 1:30 p.m. Meet at Erwin Farms Corn Maze 5:30 p.m. Executive Committee Meets 6:00 p.m. Church Council Meets	20 7:00 p.m. Worship and Music Committee Meets	21	22 7:00 p.m. Praise Band Practice	23	24	25 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. LYO at Lake Waynoka Craft Fair
26 REFORMATION SUNDAY — WEAR RED 8:20 a.m. Healing Service 8:30 a.m. Worship and Holy Communion 9:30 a.m. Sunday School and Adult Forum 10:30 a.m. Worship and Holy Communion	27 7:00 p.m. Evangelism Committee Meets	28	29 7:00 p.m. Praise Band Practice	30	31	

The Beacon

Peace Lutheran Church, Arnheim, Ohio October 2025

We welcome you to join us for worship, fellowship and service!

Sunday Schedule

8:30 a.m. Praise Worship Service

9:30 a.m. Sunday School and Adult Forum

10:30 a.m. Traditional Worship Service

Holy Communion is celebrated every week At both the 8:30 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. services.

Pastor Laura Shreffler

Church Phone: (937) 446-2747

Church Email: peacelutheran@ymail.com





Return Service Requested

Non-Profit Organization U.S. Postage Paid Georgetown, OH 45121 Permit #22

Peace Lutheran Church 10581 Day Hill-Arnheim Road Georgetown, OH 45121